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“For we are labourers together with God” I Corinthians 3:9

Missionaries to the Rio Grande Valley and Mexico

When it rains, it pours! June 2018 Prayer-Letter
Dear Praying Friends,

We have heard the expression, “April showers bring May flowers” but June
water saturation brings inundations! According to the National Weather
Service, reporting on the great flood of June 19-23 in the Rio Grande area:
“Damage estimates were likely to run into the hundreds of millions of dollars,
and the breadth of impact was perhaps even greater than that of Hurricane Dolly in 2008”. The article said that
the area of McAllen and Mission got between 12 and 18 inches in just 3 days! God also gave us blessings!

In May, we had our annual “Women’s Banquet” in which there were 22 women, 15 children of all ages and 6
men who took care of the children and served the meal. The guest speaker was Alejandra, wife of Missionary to
Korea, Chuy Palomo. Then Mother’s Day came (bottom left), in which we had 14 mothers in attendance and the
choir sang! (Pictured to the right). Through these events we
saw two souls saved.

In June, we celebrated Father’s Day in which we had 80
present, and 16 fathers (bottom right)! Then junior camp
began on the 18th, and we had to go pick them up on the 20th,
the camp was flooded! Through these events we had 2 saved!
Interesting note: We were in a very poor area of McAllen
knocking on doors. A 5-year-old boy was with his parents and asked: “Mom, are we in
Mexico?” The area was filthy, and we even found a pig in a trailer (to the right)! Yet two
more were saved! At the end of June, a couple that had visited us in Vacation Bible School
last year lost their baby at birth. I preached the funeral and the father was saved! The
mother was saved in this year’s VBS! Yes, we have had Showers of Blessings!

Wait! I forgot to tell you about the youth fund raisers for camp, the “quinceañera” we had in May and the high
school graduation of one or our youth; oh, and also Vacation Bible School in July! Stay tuned . . .

In Him, Please take note of our new e-mail address: dljsratrgv@outlook.com
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